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This is in reference to your application, DD Form 149, dated
14 May 2008.

A review of your record reveals that most of the documentation
from your second enlistment including the long copy of the DD
Form 214 and your last performance evaluations are not filed in
your digital record. This may have happened because your field
record was never sent to the Navy Personnel Command (NPC) from
the command from which you were discharged. The available record
shows that you were charged with a period of unauthorized absence
and received nonjudicial punishment for another offense. Because
of the absence of records, the Board cannot verify the actual
reenlistment code you were assigned at the time of your discharge
on 17 March 2006. In response to a request from the Board, you
stated that you do not have the DD Form 214 showing the
separation and reenlistment code.

As indicated in the enclosure, NPC states that you were assigned
the correct separation and reenlistment codes. NPC also states
that your reenlistment code is RE-6 and that you should be able
to seek reenlistment with another branch of the service. An RE-6
reenlistment code is authorized when an individual is ineligible
or denied reenlistment because of high year tenure (HYT). Since
you had completed eight years of service and were still serving
in paygrade E-4 it appears that you did not meet the HYT
requirement. NPC also states that the amount of separation pay
entered on your DD Form 214 appears to be correct.

Since no other information is available, the Board assumes that
the conclusion of NPC that you were assigned an RE-6 reenlistment
code is correct. Further, there is no documentation to support
your contention that the amount of separation pay you received is
incorrect. Therefore, action by the Board to correct an RE-4
reenlistment code or to take action concerning separation pay 1is
not warranted and your case is hereby administratively closed
without action.
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